
THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 4 2 0

Approved August 3, 1996

RESOLVED, That Permission is hereby granted for a name and

address change for property located along South Main Street; the building name to

be changed to Providence Washington Plaza and the address changed to One

Providence Washington Plaza.
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CITY OF PROVIiDENCE
• ` i s STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

PETITION TO THE CITY COUNCIL

TO THE HONORABLE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE:
r_.

The undersigned respectfully peTi ions your honorable body

0

May 31, 1996

Dear City Council Members:

Providence Washington Insurance Companies, owners of One Old Stone Square on

South Main Street in Providence (adjacent to the new Memorial Park) petition the City

Council to pass a resolution endorsing a name and address change for the property.

We propose to change the building name to Providence Washington Plaza and the

address to One Providence Washington Plaza.

As owners of One Old Stone Square, we are eager to raise awareness of the property

and our headquarters location within the facility -d ie the need for the new name.
aw

Although we have owned the building since 14 and have had our corporate
headquarters here since 1992, many people think Providence Washington is still

located in our previous address at 20 Washington Place. By changing the name, we

will quickly educate the entire community of our dual role as landlord and tenant.

Providence Washington Insurance Companies is embarking on a new marketing

campaign to position Providence Washington Plaza as the corporate address of

choice in Providence. Our campaign will begin once we receive formal approval of the

name and address change. Your prompt expedition of this matter would be greatly

appreciated. Please feel free to contact me at 453-7123 with any questions. Thank

you for your consideration and I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

talk--

Martha Huffman

Senior Vice President, Controller, CIO
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POSTMASTER

PROVIDENCE POST OFFICE

UNITEDSTATES
POSTAL SERVICE

May 31, 1996

' Ms. Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning
City Hall Room 311
25 Dorrance Street
Providence RI 02903

Dear Ms. DiRuzzo:

am writing at the request of Debbie Erickson, Principal, Erickson Public Relations,
concerning the name and address change for the One Old Stone Square property
on South Main Street in Providence.

Ms. Erickson has spoken to us about the proposed change. We forsee no
disruptions of mail delivery service to this location provided the tenants agree to the
change and notify their correspondents of their new address as quickly as possible.

If you need further information, please feel free to contact Jane Larson at 444-1429.

S' cerely,

A)A. 111~1- hu:v~

William F. Mason
Postmaster

cc: Joseph Murdoch, manager, Annex Station
Fred Cinquegrana, manager, AIS
DEbbie Erickson

181 CORLISS STREET

PROVIDENCE RI 02904-9998

FAX:



,. JOHN J. PARTINGTON
COMMISSIONER rS Qlz"'
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Department of Public Safety

"Building Pride in Providence"

June 6, 1996

VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.
MAYOR

Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning
Providence City Hall, Room 311
25 Dorrance Street
Providence,RI 02903

Dear Chairwoman,

The change for the property, owners, of One Old
Stone Square on South Main Street in Providence, to
Providence Washington Plaza and the address to One
Providence Washington Plaza, will not disrupt city
services.

If I can be of further assistance please feel
free to contact me at my office.

Si/nce y,
r

r%5~ohn J. artington
Commissioner of Public Safety

209 Fountain Street 0 Providence, Rhode Island 02903 0 (401) 272-3121



COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC SAFETY

209 FOUNTAIN ST. PROVIDENCE. R. I. 02903
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Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning
Providence City Hall, Room 311
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903
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JAMES F. RATTIGAN 4R►. VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.

CHIEF OF DEPARTMENT, MAYOR

DAVID N. BOCK JOHN J. PARTINGTON

ASS'T. CHIEF OF DEPARTMENT COMMISSIONER

Department of Public Safety, Fire Department
"Building Pride In Providence"

June 24, 1996

Ms. Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning
Providence City Hall, Room 311
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Chairwoman DiRuzzo:

Regarding the proposed address change submitted by the property owner of One Old Stone
Square, I am in agreement with Public Safety Commissioner Partington. The proposed address
change to One Providence Washington Plaza will not disrupt City services, provided all essential
information is forwarded to the proper Public Safety Departments (Police, Fire and
Communications).

If I can be of further assistance, please feel free to contact me office.

Yours truly,

A—

ames F. Rattigan
Chief of Department

JFR:lra

Telephone (401) 421-1293 • 209 Fountain Street • Fax (401) 274-8508 • TDD # (401) 751-0203
Providence, Rhode Island 02903
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COLONEL U PRtGNANO, JR.
CN1EV 15F POUCE

Department of Public Safety. Police Department
"8uildirig Prld* in Pro.idir}Ce

June 14, 1995

HONORABLE .?OSEPHTNE DIRUZZO
Chairperson
committe on Urban Redevelopment
Providence City Hall
25 Dorr&hce Street, Room 311
Providence, RI 02903

DeAr Councilwoman DiRuzzo:

VINCENT A. CIANCI.;R_
MAYOR

We are in receipt of a request from Erickson Public
Relations which has been retained by the Providence Washington
fnsur&nce companies regarding a marketing campaign to sacure
Providence Washington Plaza as the the new corporate address of
choice for the old stone square Building, South Main Street in
our great City.

As you are wall aware, We as law enforcers have been working
in partnership with community members and groups in an effective
and productive way o= addressing community needs and problems.
These partnerships are among the most promising assets available
in the ongoing struggle against violence and crime.

With this in mind., we enttLusiastically support the
Providence Washington Insurance Companies effort to seek a name
change to their headquarters building that would be most
conducive and fitting.

Sincerely,

URSANO PRIGNANO, JR.
Colonel
chief of Police
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THE CITY OF, PROVIDENCE BK 3 3 9 O PG 3 3 8
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 4. ̀  0

Approved August 8, 1996

RESOLVED, That Penn ission is hereby granted for a name and

address change for property located along South Main Street; the building name to

be c1nanged to Providence Washington Plaza wr:d the addlress 6augeu lo O jte

Providence Washington Plaza.

A true copy,
' • hest:

Michael R. Clemerzi
City (clerk
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